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ENGINEERING SERVICES 

     

Prosper is a place where everyone matters. 

 

To:  Mayor and Town Council 

From: Hulon T. Webb, Jr., P.E., Interim Executive Director of Development and 

Infrastructure Services 

 

Through: Ron K. Patterson, Interim Town Manager 

Re:  No Parking – Prince William Lane 

Town Council Meeting – September 27, 2022  

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Agenda Item: 
Consider and act upon an ordinance amending the no parking zone on Prince William Lane from 

Coleman Street to south of Highbridge Lane. 

Description of Agenda Item: 
At the July 26, 2022, Town Council meeting, the Town Council adopted an ordinance that 

established a no parking zone on Prince William Lane from Coleman Street to Highbridge Lane. 

The establishment of the no parking zone was in response to complaints received regarding 

parents parking along Prince William Lane south of Coleman Street near Prosper High School, 

blocking traffic. However, the parking restriction times from 7AM-9AM and 2PM-4PM, were based 

on the school hours at a middle school campus and not at a high school campus.  

To adequately address the issue at Prosper High School, the no parking zone restriction times 

need to be changed to 7:30AM-9:30AM and 2:45PM-4:45PM. In addition, to provide increased 

visibility and safety at the intersection of Prince William Lane and Highbridge Lane, the limits of 

the no parking zone will be extended 100 feet south of Highbridge Lane. 

Budget Impact: 
The estimated cost for signs and poles is $600 and will be purchased from the Streets Department 

FY2022 Adopted Budget (Account Number 100-5640-50-01).  

Legal Obligations and Review: 
Terrence Welch of Brown & Hofmeister, L.L.P., has reviewed the ordinance as to form and 

legality.   

Attachments: 
1. Location Map 
2. No Parking Ordinance 
 
Town Staff Recommendation: 
Town staff recommends that the Town Council adopt an ordinance amending the no parking zone 

on Prince William Lane from Coleman Street to south of Highbridge Lane.   
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Proposed Motion: 
I move to adopt an ordinance amending the no parking zone on Prince William Lane from 

Coleman Street to south of Highbridge Lane.   

 


